**********************************************
St. John is a Stewardship Parish *****************************************************
March 13, 2011
First Sunday of Lent
Saturday, March 12


4:00 -- Frances Barry & Mark Cosgrove
Sunday, March 13

11:30 – Mass for the People
Saturday, March 19


4:00 – Mass for the People

Sunday, March 20


11:30 – Rita & Joseph Sorrent – Memorial Mass

Please pray for the repose of the souls of:

Ann Gardner & Rose “Lollie” Rodrick
Important Dates

Wed. 3/16 – Finance Council – 7 pm Rectory
Fri. 3/18 – Irish Night Fund Raiser Dinner
Sun. 3/20 – Gr. 2 Commitment Mass – 9:30

                    Teen Mass – 6:00 pm.

Thurs, 3/24 – First Penance – 6:30 in Church

Wed. 3/30 – Respect for Life Presentation 7 pm Church
Wed. 4/13 – Alternate Virtus Training Session – 6 pm
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Catholics Come Home – Today we hear Matthew tell us of Jesus’ preparation for his public ministry. Matthew writes: “He fasted for forty days and forty nights, and afterwards he was hungry.”
And who wouldn’t be hungry? Some people have a hard enough time with fast abstinence on Ash Wednesday. There is another kind of hunger, one that isn’t related to what we eat. Most of us know—or perhaps are related to—people who have a spiritual thirst. They have not been with us each week as we come together to praise God and find strength in His work, His sacrament, and each other. There is an empty place when the family gathers. Pray this week for the courage to invite someone you know to come home.
www.CatholicsComeHomeBoston.org
Massachusetts Citizens for Life, Inc.
Attention students in Grades 10-12. Win a trip for two to the National Right to Life Convention where you will compete for cash prizes. Enter the Dr. Midred F. Jefferson Oratory contest sponsored by Massachusetts Citizens for Life. The topic is “What does abortion mean to you and your peers?” Judging for the Massachusetts winners will take place on April 9th at the MCFL Convention and Youth Conference. Get your information at www.masscitizensforlife.org
Our Shared Treasure

March 6th Collection:  $6,402
Grand Annual:  $41,185
Thank you for your continued generosity
Second Collection March 20th  for Church Maintenance
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   Please keep the following in your prayers: 
Fr. Moses Akebule, Joan Hoffman, Betty & Bill DiPietro, Bob Small, Maureen Ronan, Diane Naugthton, Paul & Mary Wright, Tim Ayers, William F. Borden, Cecelia Curran, Jackie Monahan, Ryan Cuffe, Priscilla Sullivan, Frances D’Arcangelo, Kristina D’Arcangelo, John D’Archangelo, Charlene D’Arcangelo, Gianna Cuccarello ,Donna Dvorack, Peg LaFleur, Chip Langer and George Corr.
    If you know someone who is in need for healing, physical, emotional, spiritual, marital and/or family prayers, please contact Debbie at the Rectory at 508-378-4207.
Attention College Students and Young Adults: Come join hundreds of your peers from across the City of Boston on April 1st and 2nd for our fourth annual Archdiocese of Boston Eucharistic Congress for College Students and Young Adults. Meet new people, listen to dynamic speakers, pray in new ways, get involved in Christian service, Celebrate Mass with Cardinal Seán O’Malley, enjoy delicious food catered by the Italian restaurants of the North End, and participate in an evening Eucharistic procession. All this will be taking place at Sacred Heart and St. Leonard’s Churches in the North End of Boston. For more information please visit our website at www.eucharisticcongress.org
                   ST JOHN SCHOLARSHIPS

St. John Parish will award four $500 scholarships to graduating high school seniors.  Applicants should be confirmed members of the parish who regularly worship with us and are involved in the life of the parish.  A committee will screen the applications and schedule an interview with each applicant.  Applications are available at the rectory and need to be submitted by May 1, 2011.
This week some of our parishioners did not get their monthly envelopes on time for the first week in March. We have been in contact with the company and they assured us that the envelopes were mailed on Feb. 10. So the delay remains a mystery; but we are encouraged that the tardy envelopes have since arrived. Thank you for your patience.

THE CATHOLIC WOMEN’S CLUB WILL MEET ON WED. Mar 16th at 7 p.m. at Riddell Road Hall for Game Night. This is a good time to come if you are thinking of joining. Everyone is welcome.
Cardinal Seán sends his thanks to everyone who pledged to the 2011 Catholic Appeal during Catholic Appeal Weekend. For more information, please pick up a pledge packet in the rear of the Church or visit www.BostonCatholicAppeal.com Every gift matters Thank you

Wash the Winter off your Car!
Mrs. Monturio and Joe Brophy’s 10th Grade Confirmation Class will sponsor a car wash at St. John’s Church parking lot on 

Saturday, Mar 26th  11:00-2:00
All donations benefit Ghana Library Project
Hope to see you there--Rain date Sat. 
April 2nd.


Dear Friends,
 I would like to share this Lenten reflection of Joseph J. Juknialis with you:
   Much of life is imposed upon us; there is much we do not choose—the premature death of someone we love, lifelong illness, divorce, addictions, job loss, unsettling colleagues, even some of our own personality traits. In so many notable ways, life seems to choose us rather than the other way around. And frequently, it does not seem very fair.

   On the other hand, there are those portions of our lives that we do seem to have at least some control over—whom we marry, the job or profession which occupies much of our waking time, where we decide to live, how we spend our money. Such things we choose for ourselves, and these choices give us a sense of control, or at least a tit-for-tat sense of balance to counteract the unpredictable and the imposed.

   There is another aspect of who we are which we are able to choose as well—not that we always do, however, but we do have the freedom. We can choose if we want to be compassionate or not, if we want to be forgiving or vengeful, generous or greedy, gentle or demanding. We can decide to become patient or understanding or honest or caring for the weak among us. Such choices pretty much stand before us for most of our lives—always present, always reversible…
   So Lent comes somewhat as a retreat of forty days and forty nights, a time to look once more at some of our life choices and to decide where we want to stand and who it is we want to be…

   Each year, then, we take these five or six weeks out of the year to look at the life set before us. Each year we quietly and as honestly as we can consider who we are and who it is we are becoming. Each year we find before us both life and death, and each year we recommit ourselves to choosing life as best we can by loving the Lord, our God, by heeding his voice, and by holding fast to him.



Fr. Wally
300 Club Winners – Grand Drawing

$1000   Loretta Ring     $500    Lilla Morris

$250    Mr. & Mrs. Fred Mitchell,

             Veronica McCluskey & Kim Downs

The Alternate Virtus Training for those who could not make the last training is scheduled for 4/28.
DAILY LENTEN SCHEDULE


MONDAYS –6:00 pm — ADORATION 


6:30 pm -- CHAPLET OF DIVINE MERCY AND BENEDICTION OF THE BLESSED SACRAMENT





WEDNESDAY--FRIDAY—MASS AT 6:30 PM.





CONFESSIONS WILL BE HEARD FROM 7-7:30 FOLLOWING THE MASS—THESE SERVICES WILL TAKE PLACE IN OUR CHAPEL
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Keep the date open for the:





Parish Irish Night 


Friday, March 18, 2011


7:00 p.m.





Corn Beef & Cabbage Dinner


At the 


Commercial Club


$45 per person


$80 per couple


(Including tax & gratuity)





Entertainment


Fr. Misgiving—comedian


Irish Step Dancers


LOTS OF FUN!!!!





Tickets now on sale after Mass or Call the Rectory


508-378-4207








